The Williamsport Home

August 14, 2020
Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

As a continued effort to keep you informed of any COVID-19 activity, please see updated information on our current numbers.

Number of cases
0 ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19
0 CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19
0 SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19
0 COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or
another location.

Since our last letter dated August 7, 2020, there have been 0 resident confirmed and 0 new staff positive reports. In addition,
we have had 0 new clusters of respiratory conditions this week for residents and 0 new clusters of respiratory symptoms for
staff this week.

The Williamsport Home continues to navigate through step two of our reopening plan. If we can maintain the requirements of
step two we will proceed to step three, which allows for more capacity of activities with the understanding that social
distancing is required. Even under step three of the reopening plan, visitations will remain as they currently are- outdoors and
scheduled through the activities department. Indoor visitation is only allowed during inclement weather.

Outdoor visitations continue at this time. A reminder to our visiting families please limit the amount of visitations to two (2)
visits per week per resident. Each visit is scheduled for 15 minutes with a maximum of two people per resident. If we do not
put limitations on the amount of visitations, this will create other residents not having the opportunity to see their loved ones.
We understand that this is a difficult time for our residents and our families. Thank you for your patience and understand as
we continue to explore opportunities to enhance the experience of our residents and family members.

Our communication continues to be conducted via mailed letters, The Williamsport Home Facebook page and
www.thewilliamsporthome.com As always, if you have any questions, comment or concerns please reach out to either me,
Stephanie Fry (Director of Nursing) or Sue Hooker (Infection Preventionist).

Sincerely,
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"\D,"Jennifer Cisneros, NHA
Nursing Home Administrator
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